
 

Project news 

25th November 2022 

Cooroy, Musa Vale Road – flood reconstruction
Project summary 
Designs and tender documentation is being 
prepared for the reconstruction of the road edge 
on the single lane section of Musa Vale Road, 
Cooroy.  
 
This section of road was damaged during a 
landslip caused by the major flooding event in 
February/March 2022. 
 
The geotechnical engineering survey, site 
survey, initial design and an environmental 
survey required to complete the final design has 
been received. 
 
However, the environmental survey shows 
several sections contain environmentally 
significant flora, which will require the 
development of an alternative design to avoid 
flora. These changes will impact the project cost 
and extend the delivery schedule. 
 
Scope of Works 
The next steps of the project include: 
• design revision 
• design concept submission for QRA funding 

approval 
• final design development 
• invitation to tender 
• reconstruction of road asset. 
 
Timing 
An update on the planned construction date will 
be provided when more definite information is 
available after the development of the final 
design. 
 
 

Community Impact 
Council acknowledges the community 
submission made by residents on 14 November 
2022. We appreciate your input and will continue 
to keep in contact with you about: 
• progress of the design and the likely timing 

plan 
• construction phase details including road 

closures. 
 
Council is committed to keeping the community 
informed and will organise a site visit in coming 
weeks to discuss these aspects with interested 
residents. 
 
Resources are available to support the 
community from: 
 
• Red Cross has published a series of 

resources to help people recover from the 
effects of a natural disaster. 

• Crisis support is available through 
organisations such as Lifeline. Call  
Lifeline on 13 11 14 or visit Lifeline Website. 

• The National Emergency Management 
Agency provides information about mental 
health and wellbeing support before, during 
and after a disaster on their website. 

• Council is part of the Queensland “Get 
Ready” program. We encourage residents to 
prepare for the upcoming storm season by 
visiting the Get Ready Website. 

   
Funding 
These works are funded by the Queensland 
Reconstruction Authority (QRA) to support the 
reconstruction of community infrastructure such 
as roads in the aftermath of recognised 
disasters.  



 

 
Further information 
Please refer to Council’s dedicated Flood 
Recovery webpage or the following table for 
more information. 
 
 Contacting Council with feedback: 

To help prioritise your feedback please use the following code in your contact: 
 

#Flood Reconstruction# 
 

Council Home Page https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/about-council/contact-council/general-
enquiries  

Online Customer Request Form https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/about-council/contact-council/general-
enquiries  

Phone: 5329 6500 
Chat Online https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/about-council/contact-council/general-

enquiries  
In Person 9 Pelican Street, Tewantin 
Mail Noosa Shire Council  

Att: #Flood Reconstruction# 
PO Box 141 
Tewantin QLD 4565 

Snap Send Solve App For information about how to download the app to your smart device go to 
https://www.snapsendsolve.com/  
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